
 

 

April 9, 2021 
 
 
TO:  Christine Asiata, State Clearinghouse Manager 
  Governor’s Office of Planning and Research 
   
 
FROM: Tina Fung, Section Head, Housing Policy Section 
   Department of Regional Planning 
 
 
SUBJECT: State Clearinghouse Number 2011081042 
 
The Department of Regional Planning (DRP) has ushered three housing ordinances 
through public hearing. Each had an environmental review through an Addendum to the 
General Plan Update Environmental Impact Report (EIR), which has the SCH number 
2011081042. Staff has submitted the Notice of Determination and Addendum to the 
General Plan EIR for each of the three housing ordinances. After submission of the Notice 
of Determination (NOD) and Addendum to the General Plan Update EIR for the first 
housing ordinance, the Project Title of SCH 2011081042 changed to the title of that 
ordinance (By Right Housing Ordinance). Staff subsequently noticed the change when 
submitting the NOD and Addendum to the General Plan Update EIR for the other two 
housing ordinances.  
 
This letter is a formal request for your staff to revise the Project title of SCH 2011081042 
back to the original title (General Plan Update EIR) for the documents for each of the 
three housing ordinances (By Right Housing Ordinance; Interim and Supportive Housing 
Ordinance; Affordable Housing Preservation Ordinance). Additionally, please revise the 
Project Description so that “By Right Housing Ordinance Addendum to the General Plan 
EIR” becomes “General Plan Update EIR.” 
 
If you have any questions, please contact Heather Anderson at 
handerson@planning.lacounty.gov. 
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